## OFFICE OF THE PHYSICAL FITNESS OFFICER Army Air Field Herington, Kansas

August 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Though quite early in the year, I am writing you to inquire if we can again arrange a home and home series with you this year.

Our home games will be played here on the Base each Saturday night. On the date of the game it would be a pleasure for us to have you remain over as our guests.

We can agree on a date at Lawrence at any time convenient to you.

Since it was a pleasure for this Base to play your team twice last year, I sincerly hope we can work out the same arrangements this season.

With kindest personal regards.

bincerely,

1st Lt., Air Corps Physical Fitness Officer